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30th October 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians, Colleagues and Students, 
 
I hope you are enjoying your half term break. 
 
Please see the attached Public Health Press Release linked to Covid.  
 
Face coverings are now strongly recommended for students from Remove to Upper Sixth and for all 
adults on our return to College on Monday, especially when moving around corridors and in communal 
areas such as the Hall and The Core.  
 
In Melrose and the Pre-Preparatory Department if younger children want to wear face coverings and can 
tolerate them, they should do so. 
 
Those travelling on buses are also encouraged to wear face masks. 
 
Please also follow the advice about Lateral Flow Tests sent out last Thursday, for all pupils and students to 
test Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday morning as we return to school. Students in the Senior School and 
Sixth Form should then revert to twice weekly testing. 
 
I look forward to welcoming everyone back to College next week and thank you for your support, 
understanding and patience as we adapt to living with Covid. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mrs A Clancy  
Principal 



 
Media Release  
For immediate release 

 

Date:  29th October 2021 

Guidance for face coverings in education settings 

 
Parents and carers are being advised of guidance in place for the wearing of face coverings 
in education settings when students return after half term. 
 
Following discussions between Education and Public Health, it is strongly recommended 
that children and young people in Year 7 – Year 13 and staff in secondary schools and at the 
College of Further Education wear face coverings where physical distancing between 
adults/pupils in settings is not possible (for example, when moving around in corridors and 
communal areas). As such it is recommended that students in secondary school and above 
bring a suitable face covering with them each day. 
 
It is not expected that face coverings will be worn in classrooms or learning areas where 
there will be additional mitigation in place. 
 
However, face coverings for students in Years 7 – 13 are required on school transport. Most 
young people will be able to wear their face-covering without difficulty for their bus 
journey.  But if a young person does not have a face covering, or is unable to tolerate 
wearing one, please discuss this with the driver as no child should be prevented from 
travelling by bus for these reasons.   
 
In primary schools and Early Years settings face coverings are strongly recommended in 
situations indoors where physical distancing between adults is not possible. If a child of 
primary school age wants to wear a face covering and can tolerate wearing one, then they 
are of course free to do so, but the strong recommendation is for adults only. 
 
Parents and carers will receive this guidance direct through their child’s setting. 
 

Ends 

 
Issued by: Joel de Woolfson  
E-mail: joel.dewoolfson@gov.gg 
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